



LYSL Board Meeting Minutes

Tuesday August 22, 2017 7:30pm, Romano's

Attendance: T. DeCarli, J. Bourque, J. Craig, G. B, M. Boschi, A. Lajoie, A. Petteys, Karl, S. Brown, K. Reinert, N. Wilson

1. **Approval of April Meeting Minutes: Stephanie 1st, J. Craig 2nd, All in favor**
2. **President's Report (M. Boschi):**
 - a. **Pictures:** September 23rd in the morning. Coaches need to let Mike know if they are not going to participate.
 - b. **Coaches Responding to Email:** There need to be some consequences for coaches that do not respond and do not participate in trainings, etc.
 - i. **What is first step?** We will not be letting coaches with this behavior back next year.
 - ii. **Recruiting:** Should we start recruiting for next year?
 - c. **Parking and Miscellaneous at Sawmills:** Everyone needs reminder that we should be doing carry in/carry out.
 - i. **Mike will send email out that he sends every year reminding people of parking rules**
 - ii. **Should we have signs at field to remind people of trash**
 - iii. **Do we need 2 more Sawhorses to prevent parking where it shouldn't be.**

- 1. Terri will buy 2 new inexpensive ones**
3. **Treasurer's Report** (M. Duprey): Nothing
4. **Equipment Coordinator Update** (T. DeCarli):
 - a. **New shirts:** Terri has ordered some for shirts for new coaches
 - b. **Jay Howley's Equipment from last year:** Someone will email him and find out if he still has all equipment.
 - c. **Jason Rossi's requests for Cub:** Pop up nets are \$300.00.
 - i. **Motion to Approve:** J. Bourque 1st, M. Fluet 2nd, All in favor
5. **Field Coordinator Update** (J. Craig):
 - a. **Scheduling is out and done**
 - b. **Fields will be done and lined this week**
 - i. **2 Coaches did not provide anyone for lining at all**
 1. They need to show up Thursday to complete the lining of the small field or they will training in the middle of the year and lose use of field for that day completely.
 - ii. **White Paint at GMS:** there isn't any left so we will move some to GMS from other fields.
 - iii. **Sawmills was irrigated last week**
6. **Travel Report** (S. Brown):
 - a. **Register your teams for tournaments ASAP**
 - b. **Registrar:** M. Fluet needs some pics and will be submitting rosters by Thursday
7. **Rec Report Update :**
 - a. **4v4: (Gus B):** They have more coaches than they need this year!!!
 - i. **6 teams and 7 coaches!**
 - b. **Instructional (Ashley):** Ashley needs some additional coaches so she will be reaching out to the parents to get some additional ones. They need one more head coach.

- c. **7v7** (N. Wilson): Need more coaches, so interested in kids doing senior projects that might be interested. Gus has someone that might be interested in helping out.
 - d. **Senior Rec: (Karl)**: 18 players and Karl is going to start reaching out to different towns and he is also looking for an assistant (good way to groom for future coach).
 - i. **Should we order new shirts for these kids?**
 - 1. Karl will look into this year if the program takes off like he hopes.
 - a. Terri can investigate what is available and get pricing.
- 8. Special Events Update (J. Bourque)**: Website is up and has all relevant info and he is waiting to email all coaches across the state. U11 will be competing in it this year, we expanded to this division because there was a demand for it.
- 9. Open Discussion:**
- a. **New Ads**: We need to create new ads to entice kids in town to play soccer
 - b. **Darrah Pond Goal**: Nicole found someone to fix goal for \$200
 - i. **Motion**: M. Fluet 1st, S. Smith 2nd, All in favor
 - c. **Tree covering 6v6 field at Innes**: Can we have this taken care of.
 - d. **St. As games**: Get group to support Bruno at one of his home games
 - e. **Meeting Dates moving forward**: J. Bourque- Can we switch them back to Mondays?
 - i. **Majority chose Mondays**
- 10. Meeting Close: 9:10pm**
- 11. Next Meeting**: Monday September 18th at 7:30 at Romano's